Town of Shelburne
Board of Health
Meeting Minutes
August 17, 2020
The meeting was called to order at 9:35 a.m. on Monday August 17, 2020 by member Ron Kelter.  The meeting was held via Zoom due to the Coronavirus- COVID-19 Pandemic.
Board of Health Members Present:    Ron Kelter, - Chair, Jody Stetson, Fred Vohr 
Others Present:  Jennifer Morse (Clerk)

Minutes – August 11, 2020
Jody asked that the minutes reflect that she stated that she would like Tricia Yacavonne – Biagi to continue with the Board of Health messaging as she has been.   
A motion was made by Fritz and seconded by Ron to approve the minutes of August 11, 2020 as amended.  Vote:  3-0

COVID-19
Jody shared that the Task Force will be meeting on Wednesday and the messaging will be centered around voting.  
Ron shared that he had been in the village multiple times and 95% of the visitors appeared to be wearing face coverings and that people seem more compliant.
Fritz didn’t think that the Board of Health could ask for much more.
Randy discussed the Governor orders regarding the number of people that can be on private property and the rule regarding 10 or more people being required to wear a face covering when outdoors if they are not from the same household.  Randy expressed the need to maintain diligence.

   
Health Agent Updates
Randy shared that there have been several Title V and perc test in Shelburne.  Ron inquired on the status of the Mohawk Trading Post building- it failed Title V and there is very little in the file.  The food establishment part of the property is in question and Lisa Danek Burke is working with the engineer to determine the use of the property., Strawberry Field Antiques is also on the market and had a new septic tank installed last fall.

There is still on on-going housing issue

Randy requested that the Board put the AG’s Abandoned housing initiative on a future agenda to discuss the joint receivership program.

Building Permits - Mole Hollow Building is being renovated into apartments, Deerfield Avenue property is renting former yoga studio into two apartments.  Randy will follow up on a recent Old Greenfield Road building permit and will work on getting the Board of Health passwords to the CPHS 

Eating Establishments - Gypsy Apple is getting ready to re-open.  A new Mexican restaurant is opening at 1105 Mohawk Trail – Randy was very pleased with the pre-inspection.

Jody asked Randy if he had responded to the email from Melissa Pincuss at the school district.  Randy has not but will reach out to her.  CPHS (Randy and Lisa White) have been working with the district nurse Sue Mitchell and superintendent Sheryl Stanton regarding re-opening plans. Randy talked about the importance of all the Board of Health in the district towns working together and being involved from the beginning.

Other Business
There was discussion on how to reach the most Shelburne residents with the updated Board of Health message that Randy will work on.  Jenn suggested utilizing the Black Board connect system since it had not been used in some time.  

Next Meeting:  August 31, 2020 at 9:30 a.m.
 .  

Public Comment
None

A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 10:18 a.m.   Vote:  3-0
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